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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 

Congratulations to the incoming 

officers. Thank you to the outgoing 

officers and to all the committee heads 

for a job well done in the last two years. 

Keep up the good work. 

For all the new and past officers, we will 

be meeting at the Elk’s Lodge, Sunday, 

July 7, for the exchange of your books 

and any information you may have. 

Please hand in your year-end report at 

this time. 

Anita 

 

BOARD 
MEETINGS 

QUILT SHOW 
MEETINGS 

REGULAR 
MEETINGS 

Community 
 sew 

 June 9, 
2013 

June 15, 
2013 

June 19, 
2013 

 
 

DON’T FORGET THE    

POT LUCK LUNCHEON 

 

If you haven’t already signed up for the 

luncheon, please e-mail or call   Shirley  

Swenson at skswenson@frontiernet.net, 

or  call 845-876-2556 with your pot luck 

contribution.  Thanks!  
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 NEXT GUILD MEETING 

Saturday, June 15, 2013 

Grace Community Church 

160 Seremma Ct., Lake Katrine NY 

9:30 A.M. - 10 A.M. for coffee, 

tea and snacks 

Items to bring for the May meeting: 

 Name Tag (wear it and get a 

raffle ticket)    

 Completed Community Service 

items  

 Pot luck dish to share, dinner 

plate, flatware or plastic, and 

beverage 

 Gorgeous fat quarter of fabric for 

game 

 Favorite notion to share in a 

Show and Tell 

 Sewing machine and supplies for 

community service sewing 

 

                TREATS  TREATS 

 If you are scheduled to bring an item 

for the snack table, you may do so. If 

there is anything left, it can go for 

desserts at the “Pot Luck Picnic 

Lunch.” 

G – H - J 

 



mailto:skswenson@frontiernet.net
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     Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild 
Newsletter 

The newsletter is published monthly, 

except for July & August. The 

subscription fee is included in the annual 

$25 Guild membership dues. Articles are 

due the following Friday after the Guild 

meeting, and may be e-mailed. In an 

emergency, phoned in to the editor. All 

contributions are welcome. If you submit 

an article be sure you let me know when 

to change it or remove it.  

Thanks,         Sharon Conlon    

 
 

MEMBERSHIP NOTES 
 

Remember to renew your 2013-2014 

membership. 

 

At our June meeting we will be giving out 

membership pins for the following years: 

 

   

5 YEARS 

Kathleen Ezell 

Joan Perini 

 

10 YEARS 

Connie Barresi 

Roberta Brodie 

Sarah Kessenich 

Mary Pietkiewicz 

Doreen Sangaline 

Susan Stepp 

Anna Wang 

Dolly Wodin 

 

15 YEARS 

Janet Keel 

Lois Kupec 

Grace McMullen-

Geeding 

Mary Mikesh 

Ruth Tessler 

 

30 YEARS 

Kathleen Elwyn 

 

35 YEARS 

Vija Clark 

Ruth Culver 

 

Thanks, Gloria  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

The Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild is a non-

profit organization. The purpose of 

this organization shall be to preserve 

the tradition and the history of 

quiltmaking, as well as to foster 

awareness  and receptivity to create 

innovation in the art, to promote and 

sponsor interest and appreciation in 

all areas of quiltmaking among our 

members and the general public, and 

to promulgate friendship and the 

exchange of ideas. 

President   Anita Rowell 

Vice President  Dagmar Yaddow 

Recording Sec.  Alice Maceyak 

Corresponding Sec. Deirdre Thorpe-     
Clark 

Treasurer  Pat Williams 

Parliamentarian  Joyce Luby 

Committee Heads 

*Past President  Lesley Gray 

Community Service  Anita Rowell 

Historian   Leona Willis 

Hospitality    Theresa Pabon/Peggy Smith 

Librarian   Mary McLaughlin 

*Membership   Gloria Frenza 

*Newsletter   Sharon Conlon 

*Program  Shirley Swenson/Kim Warren 

Publicity   Jackie Sittner 

*Quilt Show   Angee Opdyke 

Raffle Table   Regina Packard 

Web Master   Lynne Davidson 

*Voting committee members 
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QUILT SHOW INFORMATION 

Plans are well under way for our 2014 Quilt 

Show!  

Also, this show we will be collecting half yard 

pieces of fabric for the raffle 

basket.  Sometimes ya just have to spice 

things up to keep things from being ho hum!! 

If there are any questions about the show 

please give me a call or send an e-mail. If you 

took any raffle quilt blocks to make, please 

return them by the June Guild meeting. 

 

Angee Opdyke 

 

QUILT SHOW COMMITTEE 
 

Quilt Show Chair- Angee Opdyke 

Co-Chairs - Vicki Lienau, Jackie Sittner 

Admission/Lobby - Anita Rowell 

Art Doll Exhibit - Denise Giardullo 

Challenge  - Peggy Cahill, Mary McLaughlin 

Demonstrations - Darlene Breitenstein 

Dream Basket Raffle - Regina Packard 

Fabric Basket - Liz Edgar 

Food - Silvia Perez, Debra Steup 

Groups/Tours - Gloria Frenza 

Guild Boutique - Sam Conlon, Pat Williams 

Insurance/Show Ribbons - Pat Clark 

Judging - Dagmar Yaddow 

Membership Show Badges - Gloria Frenza 

Program - Janet Iatridis 

Publicity - Kim Warren 

Raffle Quilt Creation-Sam Conlon, Leona Willis, 

Anita Rowell  

Raffle Quilt Ticket Sales - Judy Turco, Doreen 

Sangaline 

Registration - Shirley Swenson, Joan Polakoff   

Road Signage - Vicki Lienau 

Quilt Description Labels - Debbie Martin 

Quilt Show Hanging/Dismantle -  

Mary McLaughlin, Joyce Luby, Connie Brewer 

Quilt Take Down - Carol Kocis 

Treasurer - Pat Cohen 

Vendors - Sarah Kessenich 

Wearables - Mary McLaughlin 

White Glove - Vesta Lawless 

 

 

 

 

JUNE PROGRAM 
Our final meeting of the year in June 

will be a combination potluck luncheon 

and community sew.  You are welcome 

to come to either or both. 

For the luncheon, please bring a 

favorite (and yummy!) main dish, salad 

or side dish to share. We will be putting 

everything on a buffet table.  If you only 

bake, you may bring dessert.  But as we 

are all concerned about our "swim suit 

figures," main dishes would be 

preferred.  Also please remember to 

bring your own dinner plate, silverware, 

and beverage.  Napkins and tablecloths 

will be provided. 

 

For a little fun and sociability at the 

potluck, we are having the Left/Right 

game.  Don't forget your gorgeous fat 

quarter of fabric for that.  We are also 

having a Show and Tell of favorite 

notions.  There is always something out 

there we haven't heard about that 

would make sewing just a bit easier.    

So...remember to bring your favorite 

notion, fat quarter of fabric, potluck 

dish and place setting for an enjoyable 

June meeting! 

 

If you haven’t already signed up for the 

luncheon, please e-mail or call Shirley 

Swenson at skswenson@frontiernet.net 

or 845-876-2556 with your pot luck 

contribution.  Thanks, Shirley  

 

 
For the Community Service meeting in 

June, please bring 2 ½” X at least 7” 

long blue strips, medium or dark. Also 

bring a 6 ½” square ruler, rotary cutter, 

cutting mat, and sewing machine.  

Thanks, Anita 

mailto:skswenson@frontiernet.net
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Wearables and quilt designer Lacey J. 

Hill of Golden Thyme Designs, who 

hails from Hillsdale, NJ, will be our 

guest in November.  You can visit her 

Web site at http://laceyjhill.com/.  She 

describes herself  as “a self-professed 

Fabric-aholic. I love color and my stash 

reproduces spontaneously!”   Sound 

familiar?  

On Friday, November 15, she will teach 

a six-hour workshop, “Jackets that fit 

your style.”   

On Saturday, November 16, she’ll 

present a lecture and trunk show of 

half jackets and half quilts & 

wearables using large-scale prints.  A 

half-day workshop, “Panel Play,” 

follows in the afternoon.  

  

 

PLACEMATS FOR MEALS ON 
WHEELS 

As a community project we are asking 

members to make placemats that will 

be given to Meals on Wheels for folks 

who are homebound. 

Please, no holiday or children prints. 

You can make them reversible also. 

Please keep them in a rectangle shape 

and no larger than 14" x 20.” They can 

have binding or you can envelope 

them. Machine quilt them any way you 

like. There will be a laundry basket 

where you can place your placemats. 

Also, if you wish to have a chance at 

winning "The Most Placemats Made by 

One Member Contest,” make sure you 

sign in the number made and your 

name. You have until November. 

Any questions contact Angee. 

                   

 

 
 

UP-COMING EVENTS 
September 21, 2013 – Welcome back and 

special workshop of folded fabric ornaments 

 

October 19, 2013 – Pictorial and landscape 

quilter Carol Weber: lecture on making a 

landscape quilt and techniques workshop 

 

November 15 and 16, 2013 – Wearable fiber 

artist and quilt designer Lacey J. Hill: trunk 

show and workshops 

 

December 14, 2013 – Holiday party 

 

January 18, 2014 – Kathy Anderson of Quilt 

Basket 

 

February 15, 2014 – Community service 

sewing 

 

March 15, 2014 – Guest quilter (to be 

announced) 

 

April 19, 2014 – In-house workshops 

More to come……. 

 

 
 

Pictorial and landscape quilter in October- 

Local art quilter Carol Weber visits Wiltwyck 

on October 19th.  Carol has won many prizes 

for her art quilts, including several challenge 

pieces in which she interpreted famous art 

masters’ paintings in fabric.  She will 

present the lecture “The Making of a 

Landscape Quilt.” 

A half-day workshop, “Landscape Quilt 

Techniques,” follows.  Using your sewing 

machine, Carol will teach raw edge 

appliqué, thread painting, freestanding 

threadwork, and free motion quilting 

techniques.  This workshop is not to be 

missed if you have always wanted to learn 

how to make spectacular art quilts.   

 

Cost: $20 for half-day workshop.  Shirley 

Swenson is accepting signups now.   
 

http://laceyjhill.com/
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WILTWYCK QUILTERS’ GUILD 

Business Meeting – May 18, 2013 
 

Meeting was called to order at 10:02 AM by 

President Anita Rowell.  

Minutes of the March meeting were read and 

accepted with motion from Leslie Gray and Dolly 

Wodin. 
 

Treasurer: The balance of the General Fund is 

$13,830.72. Sarah Kessenich made available the 

Proposed Budget.  Treasurer’s report was accepted. 
 

Parliamentarian: Joan Polakoff read the slate of 

officers for the year 2013-2014.  They are: 

Anita Rowell - President; Dagmar Yaddow - Vice 

Pres.; Alice Maceyak - Rec. Secretary;  

D. Clark - Corres.Secretary; Pat Williams - 

Treasurer; Joyce Luby - Parliamentarian. It was 

accepted by unanimous voice vote. 
 

Membership: There were 73 members present. 
 

Library:  Mary McLaughlin again asked members 

to check their book shelves for Guild Library books 

and return them without penalties imposed.  She 

mentioned that members looking for specific books, 

should send her an E-mail so she can bring them to 

the meeting as well as the selected 3 crates that she 

normally brings. 
 

Newsletter:  There will be an abbreviated newsletter 

for June. 
 

Quilt Show: Angee Opdyke announced that Kim 

Warren has accepted to chair the Publicity committee 

and now all the Quilt Show Committee Chairs are 

filled. 

Program: May: Elections of new officers and year-

end events.  Diana Louie from the Village Fabric 

Shop in Red Hook, NY, presented a lecture on 

conservation and research of quilts and she examined 

quilts brought in by members and shared her insights 

and suggestions for conservation. 

 

June: The meeting will be a combination of an “in 

house picnic” and Community sewing at the church. 

The remainder of 2013 – Sept, Oct., Nov. & Dec. -  

was briefly mentioned and further info will be 

printed in the Newsletter. 
 

The Vermont Quilt Show bus trip will leave 

Thursday, 6/27 and return late on Friday, 6/28. 

September 15, 2013.   

 

 

Hospitality: There will be coffee and snacks 

available before the meeting and the “In-House 

Picnic-Pot Luck” lunch will occur after the 

meeting. 

 

Raffle Table:  No one was in attendance from the 

Raffle Table committee, and only one ticket (those 

attending with a name tag) was drawn for a gift 

choice. 

  

Community Service:  Anita Rowell said that 

there will be a meeting on the Wed. after the June 

meeting. 
 
 

Hall of Fame:  Nominations for inductees need to 

be in by June 30 and the ceremony will be on 

September 15, 2013.  Their annual picnic will be 

on July 15 with a pot luck dish and show-n-tell. 
 

Old Business: There was none. 
 

New Business: :  The Proposed Budget, which the 

Executive Board approved, was amended:    

Shirley Swenson and Dagmar Yaddow moved that 

Hospitality should be allotted $400 instead of only 

$200 and Community Service was dropped from 

$300 to $100.  The motion passed unanimously. 

Anita Rowell said that she will call a "Summer 

meeting" – date to be announced -  to turn over the 

records of the outgoing Exec. Board to the newly 

elected Exec. Board     

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:55 AM . 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dagmar Yaddow 

Recording Secretary 
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Wiltwyck Quilters’ Guild 

Board Meeting 

Minutes – M ay 5, 2013 

 

Call to order:  2:10 pm 

Members in attendance:  S. Conlon, G. Frenza, S. 

Kessenich, A. Opdyke, J. Polakoff, A. Rowell, Kim 

Warren and D. Yaddow 
 

Treasurer’s Report:  Sarah Kessenich presented 

the proposed budget for June 1, 2013 thru May 31, 

2015.  A motion was made by Joan Polakoff and 

Angee Opdyke to accept the proposed budget and it 

was unanimously passed.  It will be voted on at the 

May Business meeting by the membership. 
 

Parliamentarian:  Joan Polakoff read the slate of 

officers to be voted on at the May Business meeting 

by the membership.   

President  Anita Rowell 

Vice Pres.  Dagmar Yaddow 

Rec.Sec’y  Alice Maceyak 

Corr.Sec’y  Deirdre Thorpe-Clark 

Treasurer  Pat Williams 

Parliamentarian Joyce Luby 
 

Membership:  Gloria Frenza reported that she will 

be presenting the Service Awards Pins at the June 

meeting.  She also mentioned that it is very 

important that new members need to be encouraged 

by the membership to become part of the group and 

the Executive Board should offer, at each meeting, 

to be available for any questions that may be on their 

mind regarding how the various activities and 

programs are functioning 
 

Program:  Kim Warren is working with Shirley 

Swenson and reported the following for 2013;  

Kathy Anderson - January; Community Service – 

February; In-House Workshops – March; and for 

June – Out-door Picnic. 
 

Newsletter:  There will be an abbreviated June 

newsletter. 
 

Old Business: There was none. 
 

New Business: Anita Rowell mentioned that she 

will plan a Summer Meeting at which time the 

present Exec. Board will turn over the books to the 

newly voted-in Exec. Board. 
 

Meeting was adjourned at 3:45 P.M. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Dagmar Yaddow, Recording Sec’y 

 

 

POT LUCK LUNCH 

On June 15 there will be a Pot Luck 

Luncheon. You are asked to bring your 

QUILT BLOCKS WON BY 

Gail Carl 

 

 

 
 

COMMUNITY QUILT SIZE 
INFORMATION 

 

If you would like to work on a 

Community Service quilt at home, 

the sizes are as follows: 

Shelter quilts – 40” x 48” or larger 

with batting. Quilted or tied.  

Nursing home quilts – 36” x 48” and 

no batting. Flannel backing is good 

for these because they do not slide 

off easily. Quilted or tied. Directions 

for the walker pockets and wheel 

chair pockets are on the Guild web 

page. 

 

MYSTERY RESULTS 
  

Please remember to bring your 

mystery quilt to the June meeting, in 

whatever stage it is in. 

Everyone loves to see the results of 

the clues you have been following. I 

will be traveling and miss seeing 

them. Hopefully someone will take 

pictures to forward to me.  I am sorry 

that I will not be seeing the various 

colors, fabrics and if you used a 

different design in completing this 

mystery. It has been fun. Thank you 

for participating. 

  

Thank you,  

Lesley 
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 FAT QUARTER RAFFLE 
Let’s add to our stash again this year by 

participating in the Fat Quarter Raffle. 

It’s a good way to find that “just right 

print or color.” 

 

June        Black and white                            

Thanks, 

Susan Gray 

 

 

 COMMUNITY SERVICE 
 

Don’t forget that Guild members meet at 

the Elks Lodge on Hurley Avenue in 

Kingston, NY, the Wednesday after a 

Guild meeting at 9:00 A.M. Check for date 

changes. 

 

 

 

 

QUILTERS’ YARD SALE 

June 21 & 22 (Rain date June 28 & 29) 

Time 9 AM TO 5 PM 

Quilts tops, blocks, cotton fabric, crazy quilt fabric, 

1970’s-80’s calico, floor hoop, miscellaneous 

quilting items 

Marie Reed 

145 Gristmill Rd. Tillson NY 

 

Printing on Tracing Paper or 
Freezer Paper  

I was looking for a way to print using 

my INKJET printer on tracing paper 

and freezer paper.  I know that some 

people will iron freezer paper onto 

muslin and feed it through an Inkjet 

printer (don't do this with a Laser 

Printer) but this will weaken the hold 

that freezer paper has on other fabric 

after it is removed from the 

muslin.  And of course this doesn't 

work with tracing paper.  I played 

around with the problem and found I 

could simply tape the tracing paper or 

freezer paper to plain computer paper 

and thereby use the computer paper as 

a carrier for the other, flimsier paper. I 

use about 3" of tape along the top (the 

edge that feeds into the printer) and 

side edges of the papers to hold them 

together.  I have a Lexmark Inkjet for 

which this works great.  I haven't tried 

it on any other printers but I would 

definitely NOT use it on a Laserjet. The 

heat used to set the ink for Laserjets 

would melt the tape and freezer paper 

coating and cause a mess. 

 

With permission from: 

 

Marje Rhine 

<mgrhine@quiltdesignnw.com> 
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Raffle Basket of Fabric 

  

Angee mentioned in the May newsletter that we will be 

collecting half-yard pieces of fabric for the Raffle Basket at 

our 2014 Quilt Show. 

  

This is a change from the past few shows where we raffled 

baskets of fat quarters.  The committee decided that a 

change would be good to keep things from being ho hum!! 

  

I would like to start collecting donations from the Guild members 

at the September meeting.  There will be a labeled basket on 

one of the tables for the half-yard pieces of fabric.  You all have 

been most generous in the past with your donations and we are 

looking forward to the guild members'  generosity again! 

  

Any questions, please call me or send e-mail (refer to your 

membership booklet)..............Liz Edgar 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WILTWYCK QUILTERS’ GUILD 

PO BOX 3731 

KINGSTON NY 12402 

 


